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For Staff
Voluntary Opportunity- Associate Advanced Designated Safeguarding Lead (AADSL) Dear Headteacher/ Designated Safeguarding Lead.  An exciting opportunity has become available for front facing safeguarding leads across the education sector to join the Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership (NCSCP) team on a voluntary basis to support delivery of the Safeguarding in Education training programme. This role would be identified as an Associate Advanced Designated Safeguarding Lead (AADSL). The training programme delivered through the Safeguarding in Education pathway is available specifically to all professionals working in schools across the city either as new employees or staff requiring safeguarding training to become a DSL/DDSL and therefore we are looking for expressions of interest from suitably qualified and experienced professionals who could lead such training on behalf of the NCSCP. If you are interested and have the skills, knowledge and passion then please send an expression of interest (no longer than a side of A4 paper) detailing your experience, skills and competencies relevant to the voluntary role. Deadline for all expressions to be received by is Monday 15th July 2024, 9.30am. Please see the attached notice for further information and for an informal conversation please do contact Claire Maclean, 0115 8764749 or email Claire.maclean@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Impersonation Fraud - Please follow the link to gain the report that was notified by a Head Teacher.  This is a case of impersonation fraud, where someone was trying to get the school to pay for an invoice from a firm of solicitors. The report also gives contact details to report any similar cases if you come across them, and a general reminder to always be alert.
Reminders
Reminder - #LookCloser - is a partnership campaign between The Children's Society, the National County Lines Co-ordination Centre and the British Transport Police.  Join one of their free, online sessions to learn more about child exploitation and abuse, and how to better identify and report concerns.  The campaign also seeks to challenge assumptions and victim stereotypes, highlighting that child exploitation can happen anywhere, and any child can be a victim.  All sessions are free of charge and delivered on Microsoft Teams Live.  Please see the attached timetable with links to book on each learning event.
Reminder - Safeguarding - Creating Safe and Productive Discussions Around the Middle East Conflict -  We have now secured limited funding to extend workshops to help facilitate positive dialogue in schools around the ongoing conflict in Israel and Gaza .  Workshops with Dilwar whose short (60-90 minutes) face-to-face input is designed to support teachers to engage in constructive, respectful and balanced conversations with students about the issue. It will develop confidence in opening up debate and will sign-post to resources that can help frame interventions in schools. There will be a chance to exchange ideas and experiences with staff from different schools so that learning and good practice can be shared. More information  If you wish to express interest in a workshop for your school/Trust, please contact Louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - School Contact Updates - Request for the Head Teacher - We want to ensure that all correspondence from the local authority continues to reach you and other relevant professionals within your organisation.  We are asking for completion of the attached table as we want to review all email and contact numbers to ensure all are accurate and up to date for the new academic year.  When we sent this round last year, we got a 100% response rate and the updated information has made a huge difference with communications throughout 2023-24. Therefore, we would like to ask that you complete the attached and send back to Mark.Attwood@nottinghamcity.gov.uk before Friday 28th June 2024.
Reminder - Whynott? Camp Customer Insight Required - Whynott? services would like to gain some insight from schools who have used Adventure Camps in previous years, we are looking to revise camps in line with the Healthy Eating and Moving for Good Health strategy for the Summer of 2025, and we need your help. Please see attached to help us with our revised offer.
Reminder - Online LADO Referral Form for Nottingham City - We now have an online referral form to make a referral to Nottingham City LADO, please note only online referrals will now be accepted. Please do share the links with your teams and any other colleagues who may require it. The LADO referral form can be found on the website https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/lado  Or you can use this direct online referral form (same form)  https://myaccount.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/service/lado  for any queries please contact  caroline.hose@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - Local Safeguarding Partnership Audit - A reminder that the Section 175/157 audit is live and due for completion before Monday 15th July 2024. The attached information was sent at the start of the Spring half term and the attached guidance will help you to log in should you require this. If any issues remain after reading the guidance and checking all inboxes of the Headteacher/Principal then please contact safeguardingineducation@nottinghamcity.gov.uk where we will assist you further. Many thanks to those of you who have already completed this online audit and thank you in advance for all professionals working their way through this vital task.
For Pupils
Closure of Services - JUNO  -  Due to funding restrictions and capacity we are no longer accepting referrals for our Young Voices service as of the 1st May 2024. (full announcement) Although this service will be closing we still have the following support services available within Nottingham City for children who have witnessed and experienced Domestic Abuse:  Trauma Informed Practice (City Knife Crime Service)  – 1:1 work with children aged 5-17 in Nottingham City who have witnessed severe domestic abuse within the family home, this can include anything being used as a weapon, and physical assaults of non-abusive parent and family members. Stronger Families – Group work designed to provide children (5-16) with a safe space to understand what has happened within their family between Mum and perpetrator, and move beyond their experiences of domestic abuse in a therapeutic way.  Teen Advocate service - supports teenagers 13-17 who are experiencing domestic abuse themselves; often in their own intimate relationships, but also within more complex scenarios such as sibling and parental abuse.  If you would like to discuss any of the remaining services please contact me on the information below or email the duty box at childrenandteen@junowomensaid.org.uk. 
Climate Ambassadors - Free Support
	The Department for Education Sustainability and Climate Change Strategy aims for all education settings to have a climate action plan in place by 2025, inspiring young people to become motivated in climate action.
The Climate Ambassadors scheme provides education settings with access to a skilled network of hundreds of trained volunteers across England, to provide you with free, personalised support to begin or make progress on your climate action plans, no matter where you are on your sustainability journey. more info
Get in touch with your Regional Hub via email, ca-eastmids@nottingham.ac.uk, or explore the Climate Ambassadors website to find out more.
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		Interim Corporate Director for Children and Education Services
	As many of you will be aware Catherine Underwood, Corporate Director for People, and statutory director of children’s services (DCS) at Nottingham City Council, has been serving her notice over her past 3 months and left the Council on 25th June 2024. The Council has made the decision to separate the previous post that Catherine held into 2 corporate director roles one for adults and health and the other for children and education.  I have been appointed as the interim Corporate Director for Children and Education Services and will be the statutory DCS so I wanted to take the opportunity to introduce myself.  I am Ailsa Barr, and my substantive post in Nottingham City Council is Director of Children’s Integrated Services which I have held since I joined the council in January 2022. I am a social worker by background and have worked in local authority children’s services since qualifying in 1993. Please read more
If you wish to raise anything with me or indicate any initial ideas that might support areas to focus on to improve joint work across the city to improve outcomes for children please do drop me an email ailsa.barr@nottinghamcity.gov.uk and copy in Nick Lee the Director of Education Services nicholas.lee@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
I trust that the last few weeks of term go well and that you and your staff have a well-earned break. I look forward to getting to know you in the coming months.



	


For Staff
Free Numeracy Champion Training for Those Supporting Schools/ Families - Free places have been gifted to the city for short numeracy champion training up until the end of September.  This includes a session for school staff and those supporting families. Nottingham is 4th worst in the country for adult numeracy and it surely has a huge impact on people's job chances and on people's ability to deal with money or financial issues.  People can be champions in their workplace or in their community. And there are different short online sessions - one is specifically for school staff and those supporting families. Please promote this opportunity. If you scroll to half way down the webpage below, you'll see the link for school staff and those supporting families.  It's a great free opportunity for the city. Become a Numeracy Champion – East Midlands | National Numeracy When you click on the sign up for that session, it then shows the dates. 
Reminders
Reminder - Voluntary Opportunity- Associate Advanced Designated Safeguarding Lead (AADSL) Dear Headteacher/ Designated Safeguarding Lead.  An exciting opportunity has become available for front facing safeguarding leads across the education sector to join the Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership (NCSCP) team on a voluntary basis to support delivery of the Safeguarding in Education training programme. This role would be identified as an Associate Advanced Designated Safeguarding Lead (AADSL). The training programme delivered through the Safeguarding in Education pathway is available specifically to all professionals working in schools across the city either as new employees or staff requiring safeguarding training to become a DSL/DDSL and therefore we are looking for expressions of interest from suitably qualified and experienced professionals who could lead such training on behalf of the NCSCP. If you are interested and have the skills, knowledge and passion then please send an expression of interest (no longer than a side of A4 paper) detailing your experience, skills and competencies relevant to the voluntary role. Deadline for all expressions to be received by is Monday 15th July 2024, 9.30am. Please see the attached notice for further information and for an informal conversation please do contact Claire Maclean, 0115 8764749 or email Claire.maclean@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - #LookCloser - is a partnership campaign between The Children's Society, the National County Lines Co-ordination Centre and the British Transport Police.  Join one of their free, online sessions to learn more about child exploitation and abuse, and how to better identify and report concerns.  The campaign also seeks to challenge assumptions and victim stereotypes, highlighting that child exploitation can happen anywhere, and any child can be a victim.  All sessions are free of charge and delivered on Microsoft Teams Live.  Please see the attached timetable with links to book on each learning event.
Reminder - Safeguarding - Creating Safe and Productive Discussions Around the Middle East Conflict -  We have now secured limited funding to extend workshops to help facilitate positive dialogue in schools around the ongoing conflict in Israel and Gaza .  Workshops with Dilwar whose short (60-90 minutes) face-to-face input is designed to support teachers to engage in constructive, respectful and balanced conversations with students about the issue. It will develop confidence in opening up debate and will sign-post to resources that can help frame interventions in schools. There will be a chance to exchange ideas and experiences with staff from different schools so that learning and good practice can be shared. More information  If you wish to express interest in a workshop for your school/Trust, please contact Louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - School Contact Updates - Request for the Head Teacher - We want to ensure that all correspondence from the local authority continues to reach you and other relevant professionals within your organisation.  We are asking for completion of the attached table as we want to review all email and contact numbers to ensure all are accurate and up to date for the new academic year.  When we sent this round last year, we got a 100% response rate and the updated information has made a huge difference with communications throughout 2023-24. Therefore, we would like to ask that you complete the attached and send back to Mark.Attwood@nottinghamcity.gov.uk before Friday 28th June 2024.
Reminder - Online LADO Referral Form for Nottingham City - We now have an online referral form to make a referral to Nottingham City LADO, please note only online referrals will now be accepted. Please do share the links with your teams and any other colleagues who may require it. The LADO referral form can be found on the website https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/lado  Or you can use this direct online referral form (same form)  https://myaccount.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/service/lado  for any queries please contact  caroline.hose@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - Local Safeguarding Partnership Audit - A reminder that the Section 175/157 audit is live and due for completion before Monday 15th July 2024. The attached information was sent at the start of the Spring half term and the attached guidance will help you to log in should you require this. If any issues remain after reading the guidance and checking all inboxes of the Headteacher/Principal then please contact safeguardingineducation@nottinghamcity.gov.uk where we will assist you further. Many thanks to those of you who have already completed this online audit and thank you in advance for all professionals working their way through this vital task.
For Pupils
FREE Health and Wellbeing Awards Launched - The New Achieve Well Health and Wellbeing Awards Are Now Live -  A FREE accreditation programme for all Nottingham schools that aims to recognise and celebrate those that are implementing a whole school approach to improving health and wellbeing. Funded by Nottingham City Council’s Public Health Team, the Awards Programme aims to improve the health and wellbeing of children and adults in Nottingham, and support schools to work towards our vision for the Nottingham Healthy Child.  There are three levels of Award. The Essentials and Champion Awards are our foundation awards that help schools to audit their current provision, identify goals, and make improvements. Once one of these are complete, schools can move on to one or more of twelve Impact Awards which require them to demonstrate measurable impact in specific areas of need, for example Physical Activity, Healthy Eating, Gaming and Gambling, or Financial Wellbeing.  All the Awards are managed on our own Awards online platform and are supported by access to Networks, resources, and training. Click here for more information, sign up here or contact us at achievewell@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
ChalleNGe - Primary Schools' Newsletter for Arts and Events through summer to September, including theatre offers. Also access to the new Wallplanner
ChalleNGe Secondary Schools' Newsletter including Teachers survey on libraries, Theatre visits, careers signposting and Teacher CPD and Networking.
Reminder Closure of Services - JUNO  -  Due to funding restrictions and capacity we are no longer accepting referrals for our Young Voices service as of the 1st May 2024. (full announcement) Although this service will be closing we still have the following support services available within Nottingham City for children who have witnessed and experienced Domestic Abuse:  Trauma Informed Practice (City Knife Crime Service)  – 1:1 work with children aged 5-17 in Nottingham City who have witnessed severe domestic abuse within the family home, this can include anything being used as a weapon, and physical assaults of non-abusive parent and family members. Stronger Families – Group work designed to provide children (5-16) with a safe space to understand what has happened within their family between Mum and perpetrator, and move beyond their experiences of domestic abuse in a therapeutic way.  Teen Advocate service - supports teenagers 13-17 who are experiencing domestic abuse themselves; often in their own intimate relationships, but also within more complex scenarios such as sibling and parental abuse.  If you would like to discuss any of the remaining services please contact me on the information below or email the duty box at childrenandteen@junowomensaid.org.uk
Health and Wellbeing Survey
	A fantastic FREE opportunity to gain invaluable data to support the personal development, health and wellbeing of pupils – SIGN UP NOW  - Nottingham City Council’s Public Health Team are once again inviting schools to complete the citywide Health and Wellbeing survey between September and mid-November 2024.  The results can be used to support schools’ health and wellbeing provision in the academic year 2024/25. The Schools Health Education Unit (SHEU) have been commissioned to undertake this survey for Nottingham City children, which provides invaluable information to help schools plan relevant and responsive education, services, and support as well as evidence impact.   In addition, the survey now forms a key part of the new Achieve Well Health and Wellbeing Awards which support schools through training, networks, resources, and audits to develop their health and wellbeing provision.  Repeated annually, the survey is targeted at Year 6 pupils in primary and Year 10 in secondary schools (optional Years 4 and 8) with age-appropriate questions across a variety of health-related topics, including vaping, bullying, and online safety. The survey can be completed electronically or on paper copies and should only take an hour to complete.  All analysis is completed by SHEU and schools receive a report with a summary of their individual data alongside comparative City data. For more information, please click here and if you have any queries, please contact achievewell@nottinghamcity.gov.uk  
To take part in the survey sign up here https://sheu.org.uk/register. 
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		For Staff
Translation and Interpretation Services - As per the updated framework agreement for Translation and Interpretation Services, Local Authority-funded schools and academies can now utilise the necessary services by directly contacting the approved Framework providers from 1st July 2024.  When booking these services, schools and academies should follow their own payment process and provide a Purchase Order number or a name as reference to the provider. The Services cover two areas Spoken Language Services (Lot 1) services available and prices can be found here ,  and Sign Language and Non-Spoken languages (Lot 2) services available and prices can be found here  Schools will be invoiced directly from the company,  for any queries regarding the contract please contact placementcontracts@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
MASH Information Poster - Multi Agency Safeguarding Children Hub (MASH) have produced a poster with details of support available and contact details for the reporting of concerns about children. The poster can be found here
Designated Safeguarding Lead Network Tuesday 15th October 2024 9.30am-12pm -Our first DSL Network of the 2024-2025 academic year will be taking place on Tuesday 15th October at The Indian Community Centre. Please note that this network is a face to face event and we ask that you arrive in advance of 09.30am for a prompt start. Registration should be completed in advance via our Nottingham Schools - Nottingham City Council website and confirmation of your place will be provided by email once the booking is secure. The booking link is now live and can be found by visiting the above website ‘DSL Network’ tab– the deadline for all bookings to be made is Tuesday 1st October end of day. For more information and venue details click here
Safeguarding Children In Education Training Programme 2024-2025- Live - The Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership training programme is now available on  Nottingham Schools - Nottingham City Council and is also attached for your reference- please note that this is the latest version of the programme and any versions prior are no longer valid. The programme contains all of the key information that you will need to identify the most relevant training required. Booking links are included within each training course description (please note that we are no longer using Eventbrite so course links are only accessible through our Safeguarding in Education training programme).  For any queries around training please email  safeguardingineducation@nottinghamcity.gov.uk *A polite reminder that all of our courses are free and demand is exceptionally high so please do ensure that you book in advance- there will be a charge for any cancellations that do not adhere to our cancellation process.
Reminder - #LookCloser - is a partnership campaign between The Children's Society, the National County Lines Co-ordination Centre and the British Transport Police.  Join one of their free, online sessions to learn more about child exploitation and abuse, and how to better identify and report concerns.  The campaign also seeks to challenge assumptions and victim stereotypes, highlighting that child exploitation can happen anywhere, and any child can be a victim.  All sessions are free of charge and delivered on Microsoft Teams Live.  Please see the attached timetable with links to book on each learning event.
Reminder - Safeguarding - Creating Safe and Productive Discussions Around the Middle East Conflict -  We have now secured limited funding to extend workshops to help facilitate positive dialogue in schools around the ongoing conflict in Israel and Gaza .  Workshops with Dilwar whose short (60-90 minutes) face-to-face input is designed to support teachers to engage in constructive, respectful and balanced conversations with students about the issue. It will develop confidence in opening up debate and will sign-post to resources that can help frame interventions in schools. There will be a chance to exchange ideas and experiences with staff from different schools so that learning and good practice can be shared. More information  If you wish to express interest in a workshop for your school/Trust, please contact Louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - School Contact Updates - Request for the Head Teacher - We want to ensure that all correspondence from the local authority continues to reach you and other relevant professionals within your organisation.  We are asking for completion of the attached table as we want to review all email and contact numbers to ensure all are accurate and up to date for the new academic year.  When we sent this round last year, we got a 100% response rate and the updated information has made a huge difference with communications throughout 2023-24. Therefore, we would like to ask that you complete the attached and send back to Mark.Attwood@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - Online LADO Referral Form for Nottingham City - We now have an online referral form to make a referral to Nottingham City LADO, please note only online referrals will now be accepted. Please do share the links with your teams and any other colleagues who may require it. The LADO referral form can be found on the website https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/lado  Or you can use this direct online referral form (same form)  https://myaccount.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/service/lado  for any queries please contact  caroline.hose@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
For Pupils
Summer Activities - Please follow the link for some free and low cost activities for children in the summer holidays at their local library Summer Activities | Nottingham City Libraries 
Shape the Vision of Nottingham City Libraries - Request for staff and pupils. Take 5 minutes to share your views.  Help us decide on the direction of Nottingham City Libraries by taking part in our consultation at https://www.nottinghamcitylibraries.co.uk/shape-the-vision/.  The consultation closes on Monday 19th August.  Please encourage your families to complete the survey too by sharing our web page – on this page there is access to a young person’s survey too for children to have their say.
Reminder Closure of Services - JUNO  -  Due to funding restrictions and capacity we are no longer accepting referrals for our Young Voices service as of the 1st May 2024. (full announcement) Although this service will be closing we still have the following support services available within Nottingham City for children who have witnessed and experienced Domestic Abuse:  Trauma Informed Practice (City Knife Crime Service)  – 1:1 work with children aged 5-17 in Nottingham City who have witnessed severe domestic abuse within the family home, this can include anything being used as a weapon, and physical assaults of non-abusive parent and family members. Stronger Families – Group work designed to provide children (5-16) with a safe space to understand what has happened within their family between Mum and perpetrator, and move beyond their experiences of domestic abuse in a therapeutic way.  Teen Advocate service - supports teenagers 13-17 who are experiencing domestic abuse themselves; often in their own intimate relationships, but also within more complex scenarios such as sibling and parental abuse.  If you would like to discuss any of the remaining services please contact me on the information below or email the duty box at childrenandteen@junowomensaid.org.uk
Nottingham City Libraries Summer Reading Challenge
	Marvellous Makers - We challenge every city child to read 6 books over the summer!  All they need to do is visit a city library to register and start reading.  They can collect stickers along the way and if they complete the challenge they will receive a certificate and an invite to a medal ceremony to be awarded their medal in September.  Looking for something to promote for families? Every week throughout August we have a range of activities in all our libraries.  To find out more and for advocacy documents please go to our dedicated teachers page on our website:  https://www.nottinghamcitylibraries.co.uk/summer-reading-challenge/
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		Message from the Director of Education Services
	Dear Colleagues,  I want to take the opportunity to send a huge thank you from all at the City Council for the  commitment and creativity you have displayed in schools and academies across the city this year. I know that you will  be ready to take time to relax and rejuvenate after another year of teaching, encouraging and meeting the needs of our wonderfully diverse school population. I also hope that you can take time to reflect on the incredible impact you have on so many lives. You collectively now educate over 50,000 children, and at the City Council we have committed on working in partnership with UNESCO  to build a genuinely Child Friendly City. In achieving this  aim your schools are at the very heart of creating the conditions in which Nottingham children can articulate their aspirations and hopes for their childhood and future adult lives. I hope that over the next year we can work closely with you to really deliver on this commitment; ensuring children’s voices and rights are heard and at the heart of our decision making.  
However, for now I  simply wish you all a relaxing summer break to share with family and friends.  
Best Wishes
Nick Lee



	


For Staff
Important Information from the Education Welfare & EOTAS Service - The  Department for Education school attendance webinars were originally scheduled for June and July. The timing of the General Election meant we unfortunately had to postpone many of these webinars, as the Civil Service had to limit its engagement with stakeholders during this time. We’re aware that this takes us up until the point that many school staff (and some LA staff) will soon be breaking for the summer holidays. Because of this, we took the decision to pre-record the webinars which had not taken place, to enable publication as quickly as possible and so that individuals can view them at a time that suits them, whether that is now or in the new school year.  You can access all of the webinars listed below using this link, or use the links below to access specific webinars. 
Working Together to Improve School Attendance: DfE guidance overview for schools 
The Senior Attendance Champion role: school senior lead for attendance 
School attendance register: attendance and absence codes 
Q & A - School attendance register: attendance and absence codes 
Data Returns: sharing attendance information with local authorities and others 
Effective Targeting Support Meetings between school and LA 
National framework for penalty notices for school absence overview 
School admission register: deletion from the school roll
Schools and local authorities should continue to implement the new statutory guidance ahead of Autumn term 2024 including the new rules on taking the register and the new national framework for penalty notices. The ‘Working together to improve school attendance guidance for schools and local authorities’ is available here. Updated guidance for parents is available here.
Resources/Key Communication - The following communications are attached and can also be found by visiting the Nottingham Schools website for your use and sharing within your setting; Honour Based Violence and Abuse/Forced Marriage/Female Genital Mutilation- letter for sharing within your setting  Template Nottingham City Schools Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy Framework 2024/2025- attached for your use in your setting should you chose to use. Please remember to personalise for your setting where required. *Please note: The policy has been created reflecting KCSIE 2024 draft with the final version not published until September 2024 so there may be changes required following this release.  Further relevant resources will continue to be updated on the Nottingham Schools website.
Letter of Assurance - Headteacher/DSL - As you will be aware Nottingham City Council issue all schools across the city with a ‘letter of assurance’ each year which schools use to assure them of safer recruitment and all visitor requests made by Nottingham City Council employees. Due to the recent creation of a single Children’s and Education Services Department alongside the appointment of a new Director of Children’s Services, we are undertaking some internal reviews and therefore will ensure to provide the updated letter in advance of the new academic year 2024/2025.  The revised letter will be placed on the  Nottingham Schools website in addition to being sent directly to Headteachers and DSL’s – please can we ensure that you share this with your relevant departments and staff for example Office Managers to avoid any unnecessary delays or impact on a relevant professional and child related work/support.  
Systemwide Community Directory Survey - We are seeking your input in the development of an online community directory provided by Nottinghamshire County Council, Nottingham City Council, and local NHS services. This directory will provide up-to-date information on services, groups, and activities across Nottingham and Nottinghamshire. As part of our engagement work for the pre-design of the system-wide community directory, please see a link below to a survey that is live until Monday 5th August. The survey is aimed at everyone (people, workforce, and providers) that accesses Notts Help Yourself, ASKLiON or other platforms for information. https://consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/communications/online-community-directory-survey/  We would like to get as many responses as possible and so please share with your teams, colleagues and anyone accessing these platforms.
Fraud Alert - Piano offered for free to a school, delivery was with a fraudulent company referencing Pickfords as the carrier, but the money goes to a 'mule account' and cannot be recovered after the service is found to not be carried out - more details click on the nafn.gov.uk link 
Reminder - School Contact Updates - Request for the Head Teacher - We want to ensure that all correspondence from the local authority continues to reach you and other relevant professionals within your organisation.  We are asking for completion of the attached table as we want to review all email and contact numbers to ensure all are accurate and up to date for the new academic year.  When we sent this round last year, we got a 100% response rate and the updated information has made a huge difference with communications throughout 2023-24. Therefore, we would like to ask that you complete the attached and send back to Mark.Attwood@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - Designated Safeguarding Lead Network Tuesday 15th October 2024 9.30am-12pm -Our first DSL Network of the 2024-2025 academic year will be taking place on Tuesday 15th October at The Indian Community Centre. Please note that this network is a face to face event and we ask that you arrive in advance of 09.30am for a prompt start. Registration should be completed in advance via our Nottingham Schools - Nottingham City Council website and confirmation of your place will be provided by email once the booking is secure. The booking link is now live and can be found by visiting the above website ‘DSL Network’ tab– the deadline for all bookings to be made is Tuesday 1st October end of day. For more information and venue details click here
Reminder - Safeguarding Children In Education Training Programme 2024-2025- Live - The Nottingham City Safeguarding Children Partnership training programme is now available on  Nottingham Schools - Nottingham City Council and is also attached for your reference- please note that this is the latest version of the programme and any versions prior are no longer valid. The programme contains all of the key information that you will need to identify the most relevant training required. Booking links are included within each training course description (please note that we are no longer using Eventbrite so course links are only accessible through our Safeguarding in Education training programme).  For any queries around training please email  safeguardingineducation@nottinghamcity.gov.uk *A polite reminder that all of our courses are free and demand is exceptionally high so please do ensure that you book in advance- there will be a charge for any cancellations that do not adhere to our cancellation process.
Reminder - Online LADO Referral Form for Nottingham City - We now have an online referral form to make a referral to Nottingham City LADO, please note only online referrals will now be accepted. Please do share the links with your teams and any other colleagues who may require it. The LADO referral form can be found on the website https://www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/lado  Or you can use this direct online referral form (same form)  https://myaccount.nottinghamcity.gov.uk/service/lado  for any queries please contact  caroline.hose@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - Safeguarding - Creating Safe and Productive Discussions Around the Middle East Conflict -  We have now secured limited funding to extend workshops to help facilitate positive dialogue in schools around the ongoing conflict in Israel and Gaza .  Workshops with Dilwar whose short (60-90 minutes) face-to-face input is designed to support teachers to engage in constructive, respectful and balanced conversations with students about the issue. It will develop confidence in opening up debate and will sign-post to resources that can help frame interventions in schools. There will be a chance to exchange ideas and experiences with staff from different schools so that learning and good practice can be shared. More information  If you wish to express interest in a workshop for your school/Trust, please contact Louise.cox@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Reminder - #LookCloser - is a partnership campaign between The Children's Society, the National County Lines Co-ordination Centre and the British Transport Police.  Join one of their free, online sessions to learn more about child exploitation and abuse, and how to better identify and report concerns.  The campaign also seeks to challenge assumptions and victim stereotypes, highlighting that child exploitation can happen anywhere, and any child can be a victim.  All sessions are free of charge and delivered on Microsoft Teams Live.  Please see the attached timetable with links to book on each learning event.
For Pupils
Reminder Closure of Services - JUNO  -  Due to funding restrictions and capacity we are no longer accepting referrals for our Young Voices service as of the 1st May 2024. (full announcement) Although this service will be closing we still have the following support services available within Nottingham City for children who have witnessed and experienced Domestic Abuse:  Trauma Informed Practice (City Knife Crime Service)  – 1:1 work with children aged 5-17 in Nottingham City who have witnessed severe domestic abuse within the family home, this can include anything being used as a weapon, and physical assaults of non-abusive parent and family members. Stronger Families – Group work designed to provide children (5-16) with a safe space to understand what has happened within their family between Mum and perpetrator, and move beyond their experiences of domestic abuse in a therapeutic way.  Teen Advocate service - supports teenagers 13-17 who are experiencing domestic abuse themselves; often in their own intimate relationships, but also within more complex scenarios such as sibling and parental abuse.  If you would like to discuss any of the remaining services please contact me on the information below or email the duty box at childrenandteen@junowomensaid.org.uk
 
Shape the Vision of Nottingham City Libraries
	Take 5 minutes to share your views.  Help us decide on the direction of Nottingham City Libraries by taking part in our consultation at https://www.nottinghamcitylibraries.co.uk/shape-the-vision/.
 
The consultation closes on Monday 19th August.  Please encourage your families to complete the survey too by sharing our web page – on this page there is access to a young person’s survey for children to have their say.
 














Scene! Read what’s now, new & next!
 Want to get involved? Send your articles to scene@nottinghamcity.gov.uk , 
(we’ll need these by 12 noon on Friday to be included in the next issue).
 Oops! Lost your user details or have a question or comment?
Drop us an email, we’re here to help!
Why not follow Nottingham City Council on Facebook | Twitter ?
 
Look out for Scene! every Tuesday!
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